St Peter's Church PCC meeting

28 April 2020 7:00pm - 8:15pm via Zoom
Minutes

Present: Kate Blake, Chris Clayton, Peter Dickinson, Rachel Fell, Alan Garrow (chair), Sue Heapy, Sarah Martin, Eleanor McClea, Christine McManus, Paul Medforth, Stella Pilling, Judith Simpson, Patricia Stableford and Angus Turner.

Apologies: Barbara Agar and David Fisher
In attendance: Carole Raw

1. Welcome and opening prayer

Alan welcomed everyone and opened the meeting with prayer.

2. Bible reflection

Sarah led a reflection on 2 Corinthians 12:9-10.
3. Apologies for absence

Apologies from those absent were noted.
4. Acceptance of the minutes of January's meeting

The minutes of the PCC meeting held on 28 January were unanimously approved.

5. Matters arising

Alan reported that preparations for the PCC away day had got underway prior to lockdown but clearly it will now need to be postponed to a future date.
Alan also reported that a Health and Safety policy is being developed by Paul and Angus.  Alan is to be the designated Health and Safety officer, with Nigel responsible for managing day to day issues.
6. Finances
The 2019 accounts and 2020 provisional projections were tabled, together with David's notes on them.  It was noted that the 2020 projections assume that we will be back in the building from September.  In his notes, David raises the question of whether to utilise some of our reserves of £115,000 during 2020, given the exceptional circumstances and the expected deficit of around £60,000.
It is thought unlikely that there will be a general reduction in parish share during 2020 as a result of the current situation and there are no specific monies available to churches to make up for the lack of income.  Funds may be available for food provision, however funding for this is not currently needed at St Peter's.  Other questions raised on the projections were:

· Should the assumed £11,000 for fundraising (refreshment days etc) be reviewed, given the likelihood that social distancing measures  will continue for some months?
· Is there a reason why recoverable tax is estimated at £5,000 less than last year's amount when planned giving is forecast to increase slightly?

· Has the expense for heating and lighting etc been over-estimated (although it was acknowledged that the winter months are more expensive and charges generally have gone up)?
As an immediate step, it was agreed to release £20,000 of reserves in order to keep paying our bills and our staff.

It was suggested that the church's bank account details be publicised periodically in services at the offertory.  These details are already in the weekly news and on the website.
7. Staff
Carole was welcomed to the meeting and reported that all of our cleaning staff have been furloughed since the third week of March in accordance with the government scheme.  The scheme pays 80% of salary and a 20% top up has been agreed by standing committee.  Our accountants are processing the claim on our behalf. Carole is in touch with all furloughed staff and all are positive – one member has voluntarily agreed to waive their 20% top up.

Carole is not currently furloughed as she can work from home and has been co-ordinating the church's practical response.

8. Fabric/building
Alan thanked Angus for formulating a draft proposal document on Health and Safety, which has been reviewed by the Vicar and Wardens.  Fire emergency procedures and evacuation plans have been reviewed alongside this.
Paul reported that the Archdeacon's approval has been received for the carpet.  The fitters were contacted for an updated quote but didn't revert on this before the lockdown began.  It was agreed that Paul would contact the fitters again and try to book them in to do the work if possible, whilst the church is closed.
In relation to the Altar frontals, Patricia reminded the meeting that the commissioning group had recommended that Polly Meynell design and produce one set (for Advent) and Susie a further set in 2021.  The project brief has been sent to Polly and the DAC, however it is likely that due to the lockdown, Polly's set will not be available for Advent Sunday.  Although Polly is working on the designs, these will need to be reviewed by the church community and approved by the DAC.  The cost of Polly's set will be around £5,000 plus travel expenses.  The sensitivities of fundraising for these were acknowledged in the current environment, although some of the cost has been raised already.
9. Pastoral care in lockdown
Alan, Chris and Patricia have been through the parish list and split it between them.  All on the list have been contacted at least once and are appreciative of the contact with the church.  Currently, church volunteers are shopping for six vulnerable people.  Out of the 365 families on the list, 128 people live on their own and 12 are in residential care.  Sarah and the Alpha team are also sending out cards of encouragement and love.
82 families do not have email addresses and a system of contacting them is being looked at. 
Alan thanked Patricia for her efforts in keeping in touch with the St Peter's community.  Alan also reported that 160/170 photos were received for the flowering cross.

10. Food ministry
Chris reported that takeaway breakfasts and hot evening meals are being provided from church, together with food parcels. Social distancing precautions are being followed and no-one is actually coming into church.  Around 920 meals have been provided so far this month and several local businesses have provided food.  Overall, our food ministry is going well and is meeting a definite need. Chris also noted that the CVS are keeping a record of welfare calls and meals provided by volunteer organisations, including St Peter's.
Although numbers for Breakfast club are reduced since lockdown, this is probably because those staying in the Bower St homeless hostel are being encouraged to have breakfast there.
11. Online worship and wider communication
Alan invited feedback on St Peter's online worship. In response to comments about the lack of singing in some worship songs, Chris reported that copyright issues (and difficulties in getting the necessary permissions) sometimes prevented use of singing.  An indication of whether there is an introduction or not might be helpful going forward.  It was also suggested that a full screen view of the celebrant would also be welcomed.

In relation to attendance/views, around 45 people/families watch the 9.30 live on Zoom and about the same watch live on Facebook.  Views on Facebook rise to about 300 in the days after the service. Around 16 people tune into the 11.00 live, although views are again much higher in the days after the service.  St Peter's also has a YouTube channel, which shows edited versions of the services after the event.
Acknowledging that the clergy team will continue to do everything they can to include people and make it a connecting experience, Alan invited volunteers for prayers and readings etc to come forward.

Alan thanked Chris, Steve Martin, Sarah and Carole for all their efforts in delivering online worship each week.
12. APCM and future PCCs

Bishop Nick has indicated that APCMs must be completed by 31 October 2020, although it is possible that this will be extended further.  In relation to PCC meetings, it was agreed that this meeting had been worthwhile and that we should look to continue holding virtual PCCs. Rachel will suggest some dates and circulate.
13. Minutes of sub-groups

The minutes of the standing committee from February 2020 were tabled and received.

14. AOB

There was no other business.
15. Review of meeting

There was a brief review of the meeting. 
The meeting concluded with prayers at 8.15pm.

Summary of action points:

	Minute
	Action
	Responsibility

	6
	Address questions in relation to the 2019/20 finances
	David

	8
	Contact carpet fitters*
	Paul

	12
	Circulate future meeting dates
	Rachel


*
Post Meeting Note: the fitters have been contacted.  They are not taking on any non-emergency work during lockdown.
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